
 
 
 

CITY OF GARDNER, MASSACHUSETTS 
CITY COUNCIL FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING 

Wednesday – August 1, 2018 – 12:00 PM 
City Council Chamber - City Hall 

 
 

AGENDA 
 

CALL TO ORDER 
 
ANNOUNCEMENT OF OPEN MEETING RECORDINGS 
Any person may make a video or audio recording of an open session of a meeting, or may transmit the meeting through any medium, subject to 
reasonable requirements of the chair as to the number, placement and operation of equipment used so as not to interfere with the conduct of the 
meeting.  Any person intending to make such recording shall notify the Chair forthwith.  All Documents and exhibits used or referenced at the 
meeting must be submitted in duplicate to the City Clerk, as they become part of the Meeting Minutes. 
 

1-1 Review and Approval of the Minutes of the June 7, 2018 and June 25, 2018 Special 
Meetings, and the June 27, 2018 Regular Meeting. 

 
2-1 A Notice from the Contributory Retirement Board Relative to a Cost-of-Living Adjustment 

for Retirees/Beneficiaries, effective July 1, 2018. 
 
3-1 A Measure Confirming the Mayor’s Appointments of Election Officers for terms expiring 

August 31, 2019.  
 

3-2 A Measure Confirming the Mayor’s Appointment of Rick Germano to the position of Local
 Inspector for term expiring July 5, 2021.  

 
3-3 A Measure Confirming the Mayor’s Appointment of James E. Imprescia to the position of
 Plumbing & Gas Inspector for term expiring July 5, 2021.  
 
3-4 A Measure Confirming the Mayor’s Appointment of Trevor Beauregard to the position of 

Community Development & Planning Director for term expiring July 17, 2021. 
 
3-5 A Measure Confirming the Mayor’s Appointment of Greg Dumas to the position of 

Member, Conservation Commission for term expiring July 17, 2021. 
 
3-6 A Measure Confirming the Mayor’s Appointment of Nicholas Maroni to the position of 

Police Lieutenant, Permanent. 
 
3-7 A Measure Confirming the Mayor’s Appointment of Matthew Arsenault to the position of 

Police Sergeant, Permanent. 
 
3-8 A Measure Confirming the Mayor’s Appointment of Dr. James A. Faust to the position of 

Trustee, Williams-Rockwell Educational Gift Fund Board of Trustees, for term expiring 
January 5, 2021. 

 
3-9 A Measure Confirming the Mayor’s Appointment of Robert L. Rice, Esq. to the position of 

Trustee, Williams-Rockwell Educational Gift Fund Board of Trustees, for term expiring 
January 5, 2021. 



 
 
 
 
3-10 A Measure Authorizing an Exemption for Caitlin Bosse under G.L. c. 268A, § 20(b), Financial 

Interest in a Municipal Contract, Personal Services, Non-elected Compensated Municipal 
Employee, Recreation Program Supervisor, Part-time. 

 
3-11 A Measure Authorizing an Exemption for Angel Ruiz under G.L. c. 268A, § 20(b), Financial 

Interest in a Municipal Contract, Personal Services, Non-elected Compensated Municipal 
Employee, Recreation Support Staff, Part-time. 

 
3-12 Review and Discussion of Executive Order Excluding City Councillors and School Committee 

Members from Participating in the City’s Benefit Programs. 
 
4-1 An Ordinance to Amend the Code of the City of Gardner by Adding New Chapter 295, to Be 

Entitled “Community Bandstand Committee.” (Continued from 6/27/2018). 
 
4-2 An Ordinance to Amend the Code of the City of Gardner, Chapter 171, Thereof, Entitled 

“Personnel,” to Change Compensation Schedule “Exhibit E – Non-Union Employees.” 
(Continued from 6/27/2018). 

  
5-1 A Measure Relative to the September 4, 2018 State Primary. 
 
6-1 A Measure Declaring Surplus for Purpose of Disposal Land and Buildings at 57-67 Parker 

Street. 
 

ADJOURNMENT 
 

Items listed on the Agenda are those reasonably anticipated by the Chair to be discussed at the meeting.  Not all items listed may in 
fact be discussed and other items not listed may also be brought up for discussion to the extent permitted by law.   
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Finance Committee Members present were Council President Scott Graves and Councillors 
Ronald Cormier and James Walsh.  
 
Other Officials Participating: Mayor Mark Hawke; City Assessor Susan Byrne; City Solicitor 
John Flick; HR Director Debra Pond; City Auditor John Richard; Director of Community 
Development & Planning Trevor Beauregard; and, City Clerk Alan Agnelli. 
 
The meeting was called to order by Council President Scott J. Graves at 8:30 a.m. in the City 
Council Chamber, Room 219, City Hall. 
 
President Graves asked if anyone present planned to record the meeting, in accordance with 
the requirements of the Open Meeting Law, as follows: 
 

Any person may make a video or audio recording of the open session of this meeting so long as it does 
not interfere with the conduct of the meeting.  All documents and exhibits used or referenced at this 
meeting shall be submitted in duplicate to the City Clerk, as they become part of the minutes of the 
meeting. Is there anyone present who will be recording this meeting? 

 

No one responded.  
 

DEPARTMENT BUDGET MEETINGS 
 
City Clerk/City Council/Elections & Registrations 
Alan Agnelli, City Clerk 
 
President Graves questioned the difference in the Councillors’ salary line item 
 
City Auditor John Richard stated that the difference is due to an error in computing the 
individual wages, but that he would look into it and get back to the Committee. 
 
President Graves questioned the reason that the Mayor cut $5,000 from Professional 
Services, representing the amount that the Council requested for Legislative Counsel. 
 
Mayor Hawke stated that he does not support Legislative Counsel; however, the Council has 
the option of using the $2,000 committed in the line item for restoration of the older City 
Government portraits in the Council Chamber. 
 
Councillor Walsh stated that it seems clear that the Mayor would not commit for Legislative 
legal counsel. 
 
The Mayor noted that budget reductions were made to every single department. 
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Law Department 
Atty. John Flick, City Solicitor 
 
Noting that the payroll line item was increased by 2%, representing a cost-of-living 
adjustment, President Graves stated that he is opposed to adjusting the wages which “is not 
warranted.” 
 
President Graves questioned the $2,000 increase in Professional Development & Travel. 
 
Attorney Flick explained that the budget includes the cost of membership in the 
Massachusetts Municipal Lawyers Association, as well as for professional courses that can 
cost between $200 and $300.  He added he budgeted for additional training for the new 
Assistant City Solicitor.   
 
President Graves stated that he would like to cut the line item by $2,000. 
 
Outside Counsel expended to pay the cost of NH Counsel to represent the City in 
Bankruptcy Court (Petricca), which was for legal services for out-of-jurisdiction.   
  
The Mayor informed the Committee that $10,000 to $12,000 was expended this year on the 
Petricca bankruptcy case. 
 
President Graves asked the Mayor, “Where does the money come from?”   
 
The Mayor responded, “Transfers.”   
 
President Graves said, [transfers] “That do not come before the City Council. That’s the 
Mayor’s position.” 
 
Attorney Flick noted that Outside Counsel is utilized for only areas of specific expertise that 
the Law Department is unable to provide, such as appearing before the Court in New 
Hampshire [Petricca case]. 
 
President Graves suggested that the City should amend the Law Department Ordinance to 
reflect the use of outside counsel. 
 
Mr. Flick stated that the City Code provides the City Solicitor the authority to retain outside 
counsel and that that he oversaw the NH Bankruptcy case and all legal matters in the City, 
but that he is not admitted to the Bar in NH. He added that he functions “as General 
Counsel” for the City. 
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Councillor Walsh said that Attorney Flick’s “point is well taken.” 
 
President Graves noted that the Department’s Office Supplies line item has been increased to 
$4,500.00. 
 
Attorney Flick stated that his expenses for supplies and materials have increased, citing PC 
supplies and support; Legal Management software; and others.  He added that the City does 
not compensate the Law Office for non-lawyer staffing. 
 
President Graves stated that he opposes the increase to the line item. 
 
Councillor Walsh questioned whether a subscription to Westlaw/online is included in the 
Law Department’s budget and noted that the City Clerk/City Council presently has Westlaw, 
but that the Mayor reduced the budget.  He questioned whether the City Clerk and Council 
could have access to Westlaw in light of the Mayor’s cut, particularly since it is used by both 
the City’s Law Department and Flick Law Group.  He suggested that the Council and the 
City Solicitor’s Office work collaboratively in an effort to reduce the Law Department’s 
budget needs. 
 
Attorney Flick suggested that the Clerk/Council could have access. 
 
Mayor Hawke said that he has been trying to build up the Law Department over the years. 
 
President Graves noted that when he was the City Solicitor, the Law Department’s supplies 
budget was not $3,500.00.  He then questioned the request for $500.00 for Deposition and 
Discovery. 
 
Attorney Flick responded, saying that it is rare that there is any litigation that involves 
deposition and discovery.   
 
The Mayor noted that some funds for deposition and discovery were expended in prior years. 
 
Attorney Flick noted that there is a case in the near future that there may be a need for 
deposition and discovery. 
 
President Graves questioned the uses for the Legal Fees/Closing Costs budget line item. 
 
Attorney Flick stated that the budget line item was created in the current FY budget to pay 
for closing costs associated with municipal land acquisitions/disposal/easements, and for 
recording fees, etc. 



CITY OF GARDNER, MASSACHUSETTS 
CITY COUNCIL FINANCE COMMITTEE  
MINUTES OF MEETING OF JUNE 7, 2018 

 

Finance Committee Meeting Minutes - 06-07-2018 Page 4 of 6 
 

Mayor’s Department 
Mayor Mark Hawke 
Professional Services – Increase covers JATA membership ($5,500) and City website ($6,000). 
 
Mayor’s Office new furniture – Paid from the Capital Improvement Account in the Mayor’s 
Unclassified Account.    
 
Mayor’s Dept., Unclassified 
Mayor Mark Hawke 
 
Termination Leave Reserve – Four Police officers known or expected to retire in FY2019 and 
three eligible for sick leave buy back benefits. 
 
Councillor Walsh asked if the buyback is paid at current wage rates. 
 
The Mayor said that following the anticipated four retirements, only about 5 remain with 
the buyback benefits.  He noted that Mayor Manca changed the practice during his term.   
 
Assessors 
Susan Byrne, City Assessor 
 
Valuation Update – Upgrade to Vision software in the new FY - $20,000. Offers new features 
– more user friendly.   
 
Temporary Salary – Line item reduced due to difficulty finding workers to perform this type 
of work. 
 
Professional Development & Travel – Assessing Assistant attending assessing classes. 
 
Human Resources/Employee Benefits/Insurances 
Debra Pond, HR Director 
 
Medical Exams – Firefighter hirings. 
Communications – Employment advertising (TGN, MMA). 
 
Employee Benefits – Life/Health Insurance broken out by Municipal (45%) and School 
Department (55%). 
 
Councillor James Walsh questioned the cost to the City to award the recent employee and 
retiree health insurance premium holiday. 
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Mayor Hawke said that there was no cost to the City, since nothing was coming into the 
Health Insurance Trust Fund, adding that the City is “self-insured.”  He said that employees 
and retirees contribute 25%, which amounts to about $680,000, which was not collected and 
the City did not contribute its 75% share. 
 
Councillor Walsh noted that in FY2017, there was a $339k surplus in the health insurance 
line item that reverted to Free Cash at the end of the Fiscal Year and by about the same 
amount at the close of FY2016.  He said that it suggests to him that if the City could offer an 
insurance holiday, then there are sufficient funds in the Fund to satisfy the City’s needs. 
 
The Mayor stated that the City is slightly below the mark, so the City has had to “ramp up 
over the years.”  He added that the City is self-insured and the re-insurance policy kicks-in 
when a claim reaches $120k. 
 
City Auditor John Richard explained that an error was made in FY2017, resulting in the 
Fund “being behind from where it should have been.”  
 
Councillor Walsh stated that another reason that he is raising the issue of excess budgeting is 
that over the last several years, the City’s Free Cash has increased year-to-year.  Looking at 
budgeted line items and to actual expenditures and estimated revenues to actuals, he said that 
some of the expenditures were significantly lower than budgeted and the City’s revenues 
have been significantly higher than estimated, resulting in a very large Free Cash amount.  
He questioned the pattern over the past several years and expressed concern over the 
Mayor’s policy budgeting and revenue estimate policy. 
 
Mayor Hawke stated, “You always want to underestimate revenues as opposed to 
overestimating revenues.”  He cited DOR Guidelines which advocates for 3.5% of the annual 
budget to be certified Free Cash. 
 
Councillor Walsh remarked that the Health Insurance line item was over-budgeted by $330k 
or more. 
 
Mayor Hawke said that the City’s health insurance program was re-tooled under the Health 
Plan Design authority and in the past 5 years, health premium costs have increased about 2% 
each year, but that premium costs are now under control. He added that there as an error in 
payment in 2017. 
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Commenting on the Mayor’s statement that DOR recommends that the City achieve 3.5% of 
its budget in Free Cash, President Scott Graves questioned the Mayor about the method that 
he uses to accomplish this feat. 
 
Mayor Hawke responded, saying that he looks at historical revenues and estimates most local 
revenue categories from 90% to 95% of the prior year’s actuals. 
 
Councillor Walsh suggested that the Mayor would then establish his revenue budget from 
5% to 10% less than the prior year’s actuals. 
 
The Mayor noted that he “uses extreme caution” when estimating Excise Tax receipts, taking 
into account any foreseeable “dips in the economy.” 
 
HR Director Debra Pond added that the City has not had to implement an increase in 
insurance premiums for the past year. 
 
The Mayor informed the Committee that Cook & Company Insurance Services, Inc. 
administers the City Health Insurance program. 
 
Councillor Walsh questioned whether Cook & Company recommends to the City the 
amount of money that should be in the Insurance Trust Fund. 
 
Mayor Hawke responded, saying that the Trust Fund is currently below the 
recommendation, but that the City should catch up in FY2020. 
 
Community Development & Planning 
Trevor Beauregard, Community Development & Planning Director 
  
Planning Agent – Position is split with the Conservation Agent – no increase in hours.  
Hourly rates are different with each position. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
On a motion by Councillor Ronald Cormier and seconded by Councillor James Walsh, it was 
voted to adjourn at 10:04 a.m. 
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Finance Committee Members present were Council President Scott J. Graves and Councillor 
Ronald Cormier. Councillor James Walsh was absent. 
 
Other Officials Participating: Mayor Mark Hawke; DPW Director Dane Arnold; City Auditor 
John Richard; and, City Clerk Alan Agnelli. 
 
The meeting was called to order by Council President Scott J. Graves at 5:30 p.m. in the City 
Council Chamber, Room 219, City Hall. 
 
President Graves asked if anyone present planned to record the meeting, in accordance with 
the requirements of the Open Meeting Law, as follows: 
 

Any person may make a video or audio recording of the open session of this meeting so long as it does 
not interfere with the conduct of the meeting.  All documents and exhibits used or referenced at this 
meeting shall be submitted in duplicate to the City Clerk, as they become part of the minutes of the 
meeting. Is there anyone present who will be recording this meeting? 

 

No one responded.  
 
2-1 An Order Appropriating $100,000.00 from Sewer Surplus to Sludge Landfill Expense. 
 DPW Director Dane Arnold informed the Committee that the funding would be used 

for professional engineering and geotechnical services for the preparation and 
submittal of permitting documents to Mass DEP and other agencies for the proposed 
Sludge Landfill expansion.   

 

On a motion by Councillor Ronald Cormier and seconded by President Scott Graves, 
it was voted to recommend that the following Order ought to pass: 

 

AN ORDER APPROPRIATING FROM SEWER SURPLUS TO SLUDGE LANDFILL 
EXPENSE. 

 

ORDER:  That there be and is hereby appropriated the sum of One Hundred 
Thousand Dollars and No Cents ($100,000.00) from Sewer Surplus to Sludge Landfill 
Expense. 

 
2-2 An Order Appropriating $96,000.00 from Sewer Surplus to Pump Stations Expense – 

Willis Road. 
DPW Director Dane Arnold informed the Committee that the funding would be used 
for engineering services to design the rehabilitation and other improvements to the 
existing Will Road sewer pump station.  He noted that the existing wet well and 
pump equipment are beyond their useful lives and need to be replaced.  The study 
will include options to either replace the station entirely or to fully rehabilitate the 
existing station. He added that the appropriation does not include any construction 
funding. He added that 90% of the flow goes to NCCI.  
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Mayor Hawke informed the Committee that the City annually receives mitigation 
payments from the Commonwealth to offset the impact of the prison facility on 
municipal services.  He added that the annual payment is between $130k and $140k, 
which is credited to the General Fund.   
 

On a motion by Councillor Ronald Cormier and seconded by President Scott Graves, 
it was voted to recommend that the following Order ought to pass: 

 

AN ORDER APPROPRIATING FROM SEWER SURPLUS TO PUMP STATIONS 
EXPENSE – WILLIS ROAD. 

 

ORDER:  That there be and is hereby appropriated the sum of Ninety-Six Thousand 
Dollars and No Cents ($96,000.00) from Sewer Surplus to Pump Stations Expense – 
Willis Road. 

 
2-3 An Order Appropriating $229,009.00 from Sewer Surplus to New DPW Building 

Capital Project. 
 DPW Director Dane Arnold informed the Committee that the funding would be used 

to reimburse the City for the construction of the new DPW/Engineering 
Administration Building, Cold Storage Building, and for remodeling the existing 
Municipal Garage.  He added that the funds were approved in previous budgets and 
encumbered over the past two years, but the actual funds were not properly 
transferred to proper line item.    

  

On a motion by Councillor Ronald Cormier and seconded by President Scott Graves, 
it was voted to recommend that the following Order ought to pass: 

  

AN ORDER APPROPRIATING FROM SEWER SURPLUS TO NEW DPW 
BUILDING CAPITAL PROJECT. 

 

ORDER:  That there be and is hereby appropriated the sum of Two Hundred Nine-
Nine Thousand Nine Dollars and No Cents ($299,009.00) from Sewer Surplus to New 
DPW Building Capital Project. 

 
2-4 An Order Appropriating $229,009.00 from Water Surplus to New DPW Building 

Capital Project. 
DPW Director Dane Arnold informed the Committee that the funding would be used 
to reimburse the City for the construction of the new DPW/Engineering 
Administration Building, Cold Storage Building, and for remodeling the existing 
Municipal Garage.  He added that the funds were approved in previous budgets and 
encumbered over the past two years, but the actual funds were not properly 
transferred to proper line item.    
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On a motion by Councillor Ronald Cormier and seconded by President Scott Graves, 
it was voted to recommend that the following Order ought to pass: 

 

AN ORDER APPROPRIATING FROM WATER SURPLUS TO NEW DPW 
BUILDING CAPITAL PROJECT. 

 

ORDER:  That there be and is hereby appropriated the sum of Two Hundred Nine-
Nine Thousand Nine Dollars and No Cents ($299,009.00) from Water Surplus to New 
DPW Building Capital Project. 

 
ADJOURNMENT 
On a motion by Councillor Ronald Cormier and seconded by President Scott Graves, it was 
voted to adjourn at 5:37 p.m. 
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Finance Committee Members present were Council President Scott J. Graves and Councillor 
James Walsh. Councillor Ronald Cormier was absent. 
 
Other Officials Participating: City Clerk Alan Agnelli. 
 
The meeting was called to order by President Scott Graves at 5:30 p.m. in the City Council 
Chamber, Room 219, City Hall. 
 
President Graves asked if anyone present planned to record the meeting, in accordance with 
the requirements of the Open Meeting Law, as follows: 
 

Any person may make a video or audio recording of the open session of this meeting so long as it does 
not interfere with the conduct of the meeting.  All documents and exhibits used or referenced at this 
meeting shall be submitted in duplicate to the City Clerk, as they become part of the minutes of the 
meeting. Is there anyone present who will be recording this meeting? 

 

No one responded.  
 
1-1     Reading and Approval of Minutes of Prior Meeting(s). 

On a motion by Councillor James Walsh and seconded by President Graves, it was 
voted to approve the Minutes of the June 13, 2018 Meeting, as printed. 

 
2-1 An Order Appropriating $601,947.00 from City Stabilization Fund to the School 

Department. 
The Mayor informed the Committee that his submission of an Order to appropriate 
$601,947.00 from the Stabilization Fund to address the School Department’s FY2019 
Budget deficit is due to the “unwritten agreement” with the City Council to fund the 
School Budget and that the Council agreed to schedule the Proposition 2½ override in 
November.  The override amount, if approved, would become effective on July 1, 
2019. He said that it is his intent to restore the funds to the Stabilization Account, 
once Free Cash is certified in FY2019.   
 

On a motion by Councillor James Walsh and seconded by President Scott Graves, it 
was voted to recommend that the following Order ought to pass: 
 

AN ORDER APPROPRIATING FROM CITY STABILIZATION FUND TO THE 
SCHOOL DEPARTMENT. 

 

ORDER:  That there be and is hereby appropriated the sum of Six Hundred One 
Thousand Nine Hundred Forty-Seven Dollars and No Cents ($601,947.00) from City 
Stabilization Fund to the School Department. 
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3-1 A Measure Confirming the Mayor’s Appointment of Richard Braks to the position of 
Deputy Chief of Police, effective July 21, 2018 and expiring on July 21, 2021. 
On a motion by Councillor James Walsh and seconded by President Scott Graves, it 
was voted to recommend that the City Council confirm the Mayor’s Appointment of 
Richard Braks to the position of Deputy Chief of Police, effective July 21, 2018 and 
expiring on July 21, 2021. 

 
4-1 An Ordinance to Amend the Code of the City of Gardner by Adding New Chapter 

295, to Be Entitled “Community Bandstand Committee.” (Continued from 6/13/2018). 
President Scott Graves stated that in the absence of Councillor Ronald Cormier, the 
Committee would postpone action on the measure until the next meeting.    

 
4-2 An Ordinance to Amend the Code of the City of Gardner, Chapter 171, Thereof, 

Entitled “Personnel,” to Change Compensation Schedule “Exhibit E – Non-Union 
Employees.” (Continued from 6/13/2018). 
There being no one present from the Administration to explain the Measure, the 
Committee postponed action on the following until the next meeting: 

 
6-1 A Measure Declaring Surplus for Purpose of Disposal Land and Buildings at 57-67 

Parker Street. 
There being no one present from the Administration to explain the Measure, the 
Committee postponed action on the following until the next meeting: 

 

 DECLARING SURPLUS FOR PURPOSE OF DISPOSAL 
             LAND AND BUILDINGS AT 57-67 PARKER STREET 

 

VOTE: To declare surplus for the purpose of disposal, in accordance with prevailing General 
Laws, all land and buildings at 57-67 Parker Street, further identified on the City of 
Gardner Assessor’s Map as M22-5-7, to establish as a minimum amount of $1.00 to be 
paid for any conveyance of said property, and to authorize the Mayor to convey said 
land, or part thereof, for such amount or a larger amount, and upon such other terms 
as the mayor shall consider proper in accordance with this Vote. 

 
NEW BUSINESS 
 

A Measure Authorizing the City of Gardner to Participate in the Massachusetts 
Commercial Property Assessed Clean Energy Program (PACE Massachusetts) 
There being no one present from the Administration to explain the Measure, the 
Committee postponed action on the following until the next meeting: 

 

A Measure Authorizing the City of Gardner to Participate in the  
Massachusetts Commercial Property Assessed Clean  

Energy Program (PACE Massachusetts) 
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WHEREAS, pursuant to M.G.L. c. 23M (the “PACE Act”), the Commonwealth has 
established a commercial sustainable energy program known as the Massachusetts 
Property Assessed Clean Energy Program (“PACE Massachusetts”) to provide a 
financing mechanism (“PACE financing”) to private owners of commercial and 
industrial properties for certain qualifying commercial energy improvements and 

 

WHEREAS, pursuant to the PACE Act, PACE Massachusetts is administered by the 
Massachusetts Development Finance Agency (“MassDevelopment”), in consultation 
with the Massachusetts Department of Energy Resources; and 

 

WHEREAS, under PACE Massachusetts, the owner of the commercial or industrial 
property benefitting from the improvements (the “benefitted property”) is required to 
repay the PACE financing through the payment of a betterment assessment (a “PACE 
betterment assessment”) placed on such benefitted property by the municipality in 
which the benefitted property is located; and 

 

WHEREAS, in order for an owner of commercial or industrial property to participate 
in PACE Massachusetts, Section 2 of the PACE Act requires that the municipality in 
which such property is located must elect to participate in PACE Massachusetts; and 

 

WHEREAS, the City of Gardner has determined that it is in the best interest of the 
Municipality to participate in PACE Massachusetts as a “participating municipality,” 
as provided in the PACE Act, to permit the owners of commercial and industrial 
properties located in the Municipality to access PACE financing for qualifying 
commercial energy improvements through PACE Massachusetts;  

 

WHEREAS, NOW THEREFORE, BE IT ORDERED, as follows: 
 

The City Council of the City of Gardner, hereby approves the City of Gardner’s 
participation in PACE Massachusetts pursuant to the PACE Act, and authorizes the 
Mayor to enter into a PACE Massachusetts Municipal Assessment and Assignment 
Agreement (the “Agreement”) with MassDevelopment, pursuant to which the 
Municipality will agree to (i) levy PACE betterment assessments and impose PACE 
betterment assessment liens on benefitted properties located in the Municipality, in 
the amounts determined by MassDevelopment to be sufficient to repay the PACE 
financing, (ii) assign the PACE betterment assessment liens to MassDevelopment, 
which MassDevelopment may in turn assign to the providers of the PACE financing 
(each a “capital provider”), as collateral for such PACE financing, (iii) include on the 
property tax bills for the benefitted properties the installment payments necessary to 
repay the PACE betterment assessments, in the amounts and at the times as 
determined by MassDevelopment, (iv) collect and pay over to MassDevelopment or 
its designee, the PACE betterment assessment installment payments, as and when 
collected, and (v) enforce, to the extent required by the Agreement, the PACE 
betterment assessments and liens; the Agreement to be substantially in the form 
presented to this meeting, with such changes, modifications and insertions as the 
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Mayor may approve as being in the best interest of the Municipality. The 
Collector/Treasurer of the City as may be designated in the Agreement is authorized 
to levy such PACE betterment assessments and impose the PACE betterment 
assessment liens on behalf of the City without further authorization by this legislative 
body. 

 

Notwithstanding any other provision of law to the contrary, officers and officials of 
the Municipality, including, without limitation, municipal tax assessors and tax 
collectors, are not personally liable to MassDevelopment or to any other person for 
claims, of whatever kind or nature, under or related to PACE Massachusetts, 
including, without limitation, claims for or related to uncollected PACE betterment 
assessments. Other than fulfillment of the obligations specified in the Agreement, the 
Municipality has no liability to the owner of the benefitted property or to any capital 
provider related to the Municipality’s participation in PACE Massachusetts. 

 
ADJOURNMENT 
On a motion by Councillor James Walsh and seconded by President Scott Graves, it was 
voted to adjourn at 5:38 p.m. 
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